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Abstract: 
Soon after masses of people took to the streets in North Africa and the Middle East in early 
2011, short sarcastic animations mushroomed on YouTube and on social media, making 
animation production an integral part of the “creative insurgency” and a distinguished 
platform for offering satirical commentaries on actual political events. Individuals and 
creative groups behind the projects such as Jordanian Kharabeesh, Tunisian Captain Khobza, 
Egyptian Egyptoon, and others were hailed by both the public and analysts as champions of 
the democratization of media production. However, this approach proved to be over-
optimistic, as developing homegrown Arabic multimedia content and using the Internet for 
business purposes was mainly the prerogative of middle- and upper-middle-class 
individuals, who had established themselves as online animators well before the uprisings. 

The animated spots not only offered commentaries on the uprisings’ events, but also 
challenged the ways in which existing notions of identities were narrated and how people 
imagined themselves in relation to each other, the region, and the rest of the world. The 
wide use of humor also highlighted a generational struggle, in which young artists 
deconstructed myths and redefined identities outside their parents’ “regimes of truth”. The 
productions caught the attention of international news and entertainment channels such as 
CNN, France24, ABC News, and al-Jazeera, and some of the creative groups and individuals 
signed contracts with Arab satellite companies, participating in the synchronization of new 
and old media. By 2013, the enthusiasm of the Arab Spring was replaced by a general 
disillusionment that forced revolutionary animators to confirm new political realities and 
practice self-censorship in order to consolidate their position in the new media landscape 
and find different ways in working out sustainable business models. 

This paper investigates the trajectories of Arab revolutionary animation production, 
exploring how temporary freedom of expression unleashed creativity and facilitated the 
prompt emergence and, eventually, the partial integration of a wave of newcomers into the 
Arab mediascape. 
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